SPECIAL CALLED MEETING – KINGSTON CITY COUNCL
TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 2007 – 7:15 P.M.

KINGSTON COMMUNITY CENTER

Mayor Beets called to order a special called meeting of the Kingston City Council at 7:15 p.m. on Tuesday, January 16, 2007.  Councilman Rivers gave the invocation and led the pledge.  Upon roll call the following members were present: Councilman Creswell, Councilwoman DeVall, Councilman McClure, Councilman Miles, Councilman Rivers and Councilman Sugarman.  Staff present: City Manager Jim Pinkerton, City Attorney Jack McPherson, Fiscal Officer Carolyn Brewer and City Clerk Eleanor Neal.

DISCUSSION, DEVELOPMENT AND POSSIBLE ACTION REGARDING INCENTIVES TO LOCATE RESTAURANT(S) IN THE CITY OF KINGSTON AND FUNDING RELATED TO ADVERTISING CAMPAIGN

City Attorney McPherson gave to council a copy of the Review of Proposed City Industrial Development Incentives written by Sid Hemsley from MTAS in January, 2003.  This is a legal opinion.

Mr. McPherson outlined the review and defined what the Pilot (Payment in Lieu of Taxes) program was.

The City is interested in give restaurants an incentive to come to Kingston by offering to waive the water/sewer tap fees, property taxes for two (2) years, building permit fees and business licenses.  
Attorney McPherson told council they could not waive the water/sewer tap fee, building permit fee or business licenses.
Councilman McClure asked the question if this just applies to restaurants. The answer is no.

Councilman Rivers said there are four (4) things we need to determine: (1) determine collective what we have to offer; (2) number of restaurants; (3) What type or size we want to offer; (4) Agree on the method of advertising.
It was decided the City Manager and City Attorney would work together to create a document for the Pilot program.  Ask the Roane County Chamber how they can help.  Put on the agenda for the February 6th work session.  
Mayor Beets will go to The Roane County Chamber office on Wednesday to ask if they would help us in advertising.  They already have a packet prepared with information about Kingston and Roane County that would help Kingston.  They also have a list of prospects.

Councilman Rivers stated we would need $14,000.00 to advertise in news paper or other methods for a restaurant to seat one hundred fifty (150) people.  The waterfront project of
2003 would have the information needed.
Places in Kingston where a restaurant could be built are; Muecke Property on W. Race Street; Overstreet property on W. Race Street at the bridge; Bowater Building in Brentwood; Manis property on N. Kentucky Street at the I-40 Interchange; Ladd Landing; Ladd Park and Gallaher Road.

No action taken.

Mayor Beets adjourned the meeting following a motion by Councilman McClure, second by Councilman Creswell which passed with a unanimous voice vote.
APPROVED 

January 16, 2007










ATTEST:
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______________________________

W. Troy Beets, Mayor




City Clerk

